TORBAY ASTRONOMICAL SOCIETY



                   AGM 

       held on 20 May 2010


           at Torquay Boys’ Grammar School



          MINUTES

In the chair: Dave Norman, Chairman

1. Apologies: Dennis Humphreys, Liz Humphreys, Steve Duncan, Bob Beard


2. Minutes of Previous AGM: presented and approved


3. Matters Arising

The Chairman, Dave Norman, gave thanks to all the officers and committee members, mentioning particularly; Amie Schofield, the Treasurer; Simon Harding, Observations Secretary; and Martian Bastian for his mini-lectures at the observing evenings.  He also expressed thanks to Bob Beard for making the coffee.

4. Officers Reports

The Chairman 

Chairman (Dave Norman) reported that the Society had had another season of excellent lectures, with thanks given to Steve Duncan for organising them. The Chairman thought that the talk ‘The Cosmic Keyhole’ given by Will Gater had been especially good. The Chairman then mentioned the fact that Chris Lee had not been able to attend his lecture due to illness, and was replaced by Steve Duncan instead, who gave an excellent talk. 

The annual quiz night was mentioned and the fact that the Society had not won this season against North Devon AS. The Chairman hoped that the Society would have more luck next season when the TAS will be going to North Devon for the quiz. In January, a reporter from the Herald Express newspaper had visited the Society, unfortunately on a night, which had very low attendance due to the extremely icy weather, but still resulted in a full page spread in the newspaper. David Love (Vice- Chairman) said that the report had been very favourable to the Society. Dave Norman also reported that Professor George Simmett replaced Haley Gomez for the lecture in March, who will hopefully be giving lecture in the new season instead.

Jon Coleman thanked Dave Norman for all his work and help for making things informal and interesting.

The Secretary (Dennis Humphreys’ report read out by David Love)

The Secretary’s report indicated that the lectures and observing nights have been well attended. The Secretary also mentioned the Herald Express article and the quiz night. He referred to the loss of Grahame Veale and said that relations with the School remained good. He felt that the School Caretaker, John, was always helpful. He also mentioned that the new physics lab had been a good base venue for the observing sessions.

The Secretary also praised contributions from Dave Norman, David Love, Simon Harding, Amie Schofield, Bob for the coffee, and Steve Duncan. Dennis said that it had been nice to hear from John Cooper, (the first Chairman of the TAS in the 1950s), who had donated some lenses to the Society. It was reported that next year there would be a Hedley Robinson Memorial Lecture. Dennis said he was willing to stand again as Secretary and Liz as Assistant Treasurer. Dennis hoped just as many people will come to the social evening, as last year.

David Love proposed a vote of thanks for Dennis for all his hard work, which was passed. 

Dave Norman talked about the Astronomy Enrichment Day in which he had been involved with at the TBGS, watching the LCROSS Mission. Martin Bastian asked whether there would be another day like that. Dave Norman said that hopefully there would be in a few years’ time as the School had really appreciated it.

The Treasurer’s Report. 

The Treasurer, Amie Schofield, reported that this year’s membership increased from 43 to 46.  The number of honorary members rose from 3 to 4, with the appointment of Grahame Veale. The number of fully paid up members increased by 2 this season, from last season.  The society had received £73 more in income from subscriptions this season, due to the increase in the subscription fees this season and also due to member numbers increasing by 2.

Visitors’ fees had considerably increased by £64 this season to £149.00, partly due to more visitor numbers and partly due to the increase in visitors’ fees at lectures. Bank interest in the TAS savings account had dramatically fallen compared to last season, due to poor interest rates, only £1.09 was received compared to £33.89 in 2008/09. 

Speaker’s expenses were very low this season, only £5.00, compared to £92.00 in 2008/09. This was due to the fact that a majority of the talks were by Society members, who did not claim any expenses. 

The major cost this year, as always, had been the hire of the rooms, but the cost had remained the same as last season. The FAS Subscription and Insurance had been less this season at £51, a saving of £34.50 compared to 2008/0. A discount was offered by the FAS for societies who paid by a certain date, and the TAS had taken advantage of this. 

Other expenses this season have been the purchase of a new kettle, to replace the old one, at a cost of £14.99.

The financial year ended with a healthy surplus of £374.18.

In conclusion, the Treasurer said that the accounts of the TAS were very healthy, with more members than last year. The increase in subscription and visitor fees  helped the society gain more revenue, which was important due to the poor interest received on the bank account. The increase in fees had not seemed to have had any detrimental effect on Society member numbers or visitors. 

The Treasurer recommended that the subscription and visitors fees be kept at the same level for the coming season. 

There was then a discussion about Hedley Robinson, (who was one of the founder members of the TAS and a well-known local astronomer) and regarding the HR Memorial Lecture. Amie Schofield explained how the HRML money worked, that money was taken out of the account to cover the speaker’s expenses every two years, and that she would check the terms and conditions for the forthcomingcoming Committee Meeting. Amie Schofield said that eventually there would be no money left in the account, due to the low interest rates now being received on the money; which did not cover the expenses anymore. It was agreed that this should be discussed at the Committee Meeting.

It was asked who had donated money this year. Amie said that £25.00 came from David Love for an Astronomy talk he gave and £10 came from Brian Revis and the rest from other Society Members. 

Librarian’s Report

The Librarian, Martin Allen, talked about the library and that some Society members had borrowed books and not returned them yet. Martin said that due to the Internet the books were not in demand anymore. The library needed to be updated but he expressed his concern that astronomy books go out of date quickly. Dave Norman suggested that we put a selection of books out for people to look at, at the meetings. Amie suggested that we should have a system of recording who borrows the books and a time limit on the length of time things were borrowed.

5. Election of officers for the forthcoming year of the Society

Dave Norman was duly elected as Chairman.

Following his election, he took over the chair and presided over the rest of the subsequent elections.

The existing officers and committee members were all duly re-elected for the forthcoming year.

6. Subscriptions for the 2010/11 season.

It was agreed that the subscriptions and visitors fees would be kept the same as last year.

7. Management and Use of Library

It was agreed that a selection of books would be taken out of the cupboard and taken into the meetings for people to look at. A suggestion was made that a list of the books be made for people to look at. Martin also suggested that each meeting he could do a book review. David Love said that the old bookcase was in his garage if it was ever needed.

8. Proposals for speakers 

Dave Norman said that, after talking to Steve Duncan, Hayley Gomez was going to talk and as was Damian Peach. Steve was working on another person as well. Dave Norman asked everyone if they had any suggestions for speakers, to pass them on to him and he would give them to Steve. He also said that he would like to see Chris Lee from SCI SYS, who unfortunately had been unwell last year. 

Dave Norman indicated that we would be having at least one mini-lecture evening next season, because they had worked quite well. He also went on to say that this would be sorted out further at the committee meeting. Dave Norman said that the Secretary would be organising the annual quiz with the North Devon Astronomical Society. He also indicated that it would be good to have a talk on cosmology as we had not had one for a few years.

9. Date for Committee Meeting

The Chairman said that Dennis had kindly offered the use of his house again to hold the committee meeting: possible date for this was Friday 18th June.

10. AOB 

Amie asked if we could update the website. Simon asked if Dave Norman could put the Skynotes for each month onto the website. Dave agreed he could do this if Simon emailed them to him. Martin asked if we should have a newsletter, but Dave Norman said that doing that would be a lot of work, but if someone were willing to do it he would be happy to put it on the Internet. A facebook page was suggested for the society as well.

Martian Bastian said that one of the talks he will do next year would be on a telescope. 

He said that very few people can use the big telescope in the observatory and that the Meades were also not very user friendly for a beginner. Martin proposed that the Society should buy a new, light, cheap telescope that anyone could use. He asked the rest of the people present if they thought that was a good idea. David Love said he thought that it was. Martin said that he would work on this over the summer and let the society have his advice. He thought that a suitable telescope might cost in the region of £ 200 to £300.  Dave Norman said we need more people to learn to use the big scope and the Meades at the school. This was agreed by all. Amie suggested organising one evening, separate from the TAS meetings, for those people willing to have a ‘training’ evening to learn to use them.

Dave Norman also said that at some point we will have to get a new projector as the current one will stop working at some point soon.

The meeting commenced at 7.30pm and ended at 9.45pm.
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